
When tabling this Treaty in the Canadian House of Cominons, the
Secretary of State for External Affaire pointed out that this additional
Niagara power cannot be expected to meet the full needs of Ontario and New
York State. The power requirements of these areas, he went on to say, can
only be met by the full development of the potential power of the St.
Lawrence River.

The Great Iakes-St. Iawrence Basin Development Agreement

The recent history of Canada-United States negotiations regarding-
the Great Lakes-St. Lawrence Waterway and Power Project begins about the end
of the last century and culminates in the signing of the Great Iakes-St.
Iawrence Basin Development Agreement on March 19, 1941. The main provisions
of the 1941 agreement are: (a) for the construction of the remaining links of
a 27-foot deep waterway from the head of the Great Lkes to Montreal; and (b)
for a combined power-navigation scheme in the International Rapids section of
the St. Lawrence River, the power to be developed in a controlled, single-
stage pro ject with an installed capacity of 2,200,000 horsepower.

The 1941 agreement has not yet been ratified; however, in his
message to Congress on .anuary 4, 1950, the President of the United States
recommended its ratification. Canada is most anxious to have the agreement
come into force.
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